MINUTES OF FISHERMOSS PSA MEETING 
HELD ON 11th January 2018
	Attendees:
	Maragret Ferguson (MF)

David Wilkins (DW)
Nicola Cameron (NC)

Darren Robertson (DR)

Michelle Duffy (MD)

Shona Bloice (SB)

Heather Shepherd (HS)

Michelle Murphy (MM)

Allan Denny (AD)

Claire Alexander (CA)

Kirsty Dundas (KD)

Frances Rowe

Anna Conniff

Emily Wilson (EW)


	Apologies:
	Ann Marie Bridger (AB)
Hazel Willox (HW)

Carolyn Harrison(CH)

Catherine Middleton (CM)

Paula Stewart (PS)

Allyson Miller (AM)

Ann Marie Graham




	Item
	Discussion
	
	Action
	Action Date

	1.
	Welcome (DW)
	
	
	

	
	David welcomed everyone to the meeting, thanked everyone for attending. Apologies were noted
	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of Previous Meeting
	
	
	

	
	Previous Minutes were agreed.  Minutes to be emailed of office to be put on Fishermoss website
	
	MD
	

	3.
	Treasurer Report
	
	
	

	
	£16,556.82 in bank with £1117.22 outstanding commitments. Just over £7000 was spent on school resources, trips etc.
	
	
	

	3a.
	Christmas Fayre
	
	
	

	
	Positive Feedback received, the Fayre was not so busy this year but had a relaxed atmosphere.  Holding the raffle in the hall was positive, more space for people to purchase. Santa’s Grotto was popular but for next year if possible use the spare classroom to avoid blocking at the door, and it would also give opportunities for people to pass all stalls.
Bootle Stall – Not enough donations received prior to the Fayre, general feedback that people were waiting on a bag for donation like the Spring Fayre.  There was also a lack of home bakes. Profit for Fayre was £2,310.08 down by £700 from last year.
	
	
	

	3b
	Santa Run Feedback
	
	
	

	
	Santa Run received positive feedback, although it was noted that less children were on the street, possible for next year a warning via a bell? To let people, know Santa was arriving. A generous £2011 was raised.  It was agreed by all three primary schools that they would received £400.00 each with the balance being donated to CFINE. CFINE have also offered to show volunteers how the process works etc, Possible pupil involvement.
	
	
	

	4.
	Head Teachers Report
	
	
	

	
	The Pupil Council have requested that the money raised at the Book Fayre is to be divided in to classes to consider which titles they would like.  As titles costs vary there is a surplus of £95.64 – Committee agreed to pay this.  MM to raise cheques for school.
Absafe – The school have attended ABsafe in previous years (which has been funded by the PSA).  Absafe offers practical solution, demonstrations on Road Safety, Stranger Danger etc.  The cost to send all P6 and P7 pupils would be £4.50 per head (currently 79 pupils) plus transport cost of approx. £250 – the Committee have agreed to pay for the valuable experience for the pupils as it is deemed to be real life situations that pupils will benefit from.
	
	MM
	

	5.
	Parent Council/Fishermoss PSA
	
	
	

	
	Chairperson (DW) gave an outline of the duties involved in both the PSA and Parent Council.  All parents have been notified of the intention of the merger via Newsletter and email from HT.  DW explained the timing of the merger i.e. licence must be changed and reapplied under the new parent group in time for the Spring Fayre in May. HT explained that the Parent Council has a very important role in the school as a representative of all parents with school policies, inspections, appointing staff etc.  The PSA have also an important role raising much needed funds for the school.  Currently members of PSA and PC are mostly the same people. There was a discussion about the pro s and cons of the merger the general feeling was that we are stronger together, we would have a more varied parent opinion as these meetings are well attended.
The committee voted with an overwhelming 17 for to 0 against.  The new group is to be call PSC.

For the next meeting MF would like some feedback on the Leaflet that was sent home: Children’s Learning.
	
	
	

	6.
	ANO
	
	
	

	
	Fun box – Forthcoming Fun box fund raiser. Request that 2000 flyers are purchased at a cost of £45.00 – Agreed
With over £16K in the bank the committee are keen to spend some on the school.  Replace some furniture, marking in the playground, A sensory garden/vegetables – pupil council to write to the Beechgrove garden for some ideas or possibly the Men’s Shed.

Email address for the new Parent Group to be set up and put out on newsletters for parents to communicate direct with the PSC.
	
	DR
	


Date of next Meeting: Monday 19th February
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